
October-November 2024
Dear Churches and Friends,

Family

The Lord has been so good to us .  Hannah and AJ continue to do well in homeschooling while Samantha and 
JR are plugging along in their Fall Semester at Trinity Baptist Bible College.  We thoroughly enjoyed spending 
time with family in Texas during the Thanksgiving holiday.  As we all age, we are learning what a precious gift 
it is just being together!  Now we are counting down the days until Samantha, JR and Melissa’s family will be 
here to celebrate Christmas with us!

Ministry

We get to start with a huge praise because God provided all the needed funds for Hope Fundamental Baptist 
Church for the Deaf in Ghana to purchase property!  This has been an amazing few months praying and 
watching these funds come in.  So many churches and individuals gave to this project.  Please continue to pray 
for them as they complete the purchase and prepare the property for ministry use.

At the end of October, I was able to make a quick trip down to Brazil, Colombia, and Peru with Pastor Larson.  
The Hernandez and Bruner families were wonderful hosts and it was a privilege to see them and their people 
again.  We praise God for the smooth travel both going and coming.  We were able to bring scripture and other 
items with us.  We both preached in a few different churches and a teen girl was saved following a message 
Pastor Larson preached.  We spent a total of three days up river visiting village pastors and their churches.  It’s 
always humbling to see the faithfulness of men of God reaching and ministering to their own people.  Since the 
trip we have been able to provide a projector for the church in Tabatinga and we are also working to provide five 
already cut out flannelgraphs for village church children’s ministries.  Please pray for the development of the 
Bible college property there.  There is a great potential to send out trained nationals to three different countries 
in that location, but Satan is fighting hard.  These hindrances weigh heavily on a missionary trying to do a work 
for God.  They need God’s wisdom, power, and peace to see the miracles He’s able to perform come to pass.

School supplies for VBS Express are still trickling in.  We are nearing our goal, but there is still such a great 
need and opportunity to help!  If you would like to have a part, please e-mail and we will be happy to let you 
know what supplies are still lacking!  We hope to ship these items to the Philippines in February of next year. 

Prayer Requests

- God’s blessing on our deputation efforts
- God to increase in our presence and projects on the mission field

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


